
 

Historic Resources Commission 
Meeting Agenda 

May 10, 2016 at 6:00pm 
Council Chambers, 201 S Main St 

1. Approve minutes of the April 12, 2016 meeting. 

2. COA1505- Finance Auto Signs: An application by Victor Ibarra for new signage at 101 E. Harden 
Street. 
 

3. COA1603- Alamance Arts Sign: An application by Cary Worthy for new signage at 213 S. Main Street. 
 

4. COA 1604- Thomas Awning: An application by Jason Cox for removal of an awning at 133 N. Main 
Street. 
 

5. HL 1601- Montwhite Opera: An application by Jason Cox for Historic Landmark Designation at 200 N. 
Main Street. 
 

6. Continued discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. 

 

A complete agenda packet is available at www.cityofgraham.com 
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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION 
Tuesday, April 12, 2016 

 
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, April 12, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Helen Sharpe, 
Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, Brenda Sykes, and Denise Baker. Cary Worthy and Larry Brooks were absent. 
Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician. 
 
Acting Chair Lauren Nance called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission. 
 
1. Approve minutes of the January 12, 2016 meetings. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Grace 

Baldwin seconded. All voted aye.  
 

2. COA1505- Finance Auto Signs: An application by Victor Ibarra for new signage at 101 E. Harden Street. The 
applicant was not present at the meeting, Brenda Sykes made a motion to table this item until the next 
meeting, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye. 
 

3. Continued discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. Nathan Page noted to the Commission 
he had inserted additional verbiage in red on the current list of suggestions for the N Main St Historic District 
guidelines, “Porch must cover at least 50% of the width of the first floor of the front façade for new 
construction, or in the case of demolition of front façade of structure, the porch must be at least as large as 
was previously existing.” The HRC members were all ok with the changes. 

 
Next Mr. Guy Sinclair spoke next giving all members a copy of his dialog as follows: 
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The Board felt they need to continue discussing the different ideas that have been mentioned thus far from 
Board members and the homeowners. Ms. Nance stated the Board is working to put together some guidelines 
that will work for the residential district and would be something presented to everyone. 
 
Grace Baldwin stated she would like for the meetings to open up with the pledge of alligance and also a prayer. 
Ms. Baldwin said she wasn’t sure if we should discuss this now or wait until Mr. Brooks was present. Denise 
Baker felt that everyone should be present before this was discussed. Ms. Baker made a motion to table this 
until the next meeting. 

 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
            Respectfully submitted,  
            Martha Johnson  
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